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A Message from the Headteacher
 
There are only a few items of news to share with you this week and these can be seen below.
I know this is a busy weekend for many families due the Dumfries Music Festival. I would like to take this opportunity to wish good luck to all the children who are competing this year, either within the choir or as a soloist. 

From Mrs Ramage
Music Festival
Please allow a little extra time in getting to the music festival tonight and tomorrow as the Dumfries bypass is being closed for maintenance and traffic could be quite heavy getting through Dumfries.
P7 Gateway Meeting

Thank you to all the families who attended the P7 gateway meeting on Tuesday evening. We hope you found it useful and informative.

If you were unable to attend this meeting and your child is transferring to Castle Douglas High School in August, please find enclosed a Castle Douglas High School handbook for your information.

 World Book Day

We are celebrating World Book Day on Friday 7th March in school. After discussion with the children yesterday, the children would like to come to school wearing their pyjamas. Each teacher will plan some special reading activities throughout the day and there will be opportunities for the younger children and older children to enjoy reading together.

The children have also requested a “book swop”. Books which the children have read and no longer want can be brought to school at any time next week. They will then be displayed next Friday and the children will have the opportunity to choose a new book for reading. Any extra books will be placed in the school library.

Please also find enclosed a World Book Day token for each child. This is valid from Monday 3rd March – 30th March.
Milk Money

Milk money is once again due.  It is 85p per week and money should be brought in on a Friday for the following week.  If you would like to pay for the rest of the term (until Easter) it will cost £4.25 (per child).  Please make cheques payable to ‘DG First’.
P6 Curling’s Cool

All Primary 6 pupils within Dumfries & Galloway are being invited to attend a “Curling’s Cool Programme” at Dumfries Ice Bowl during this academic session.  This programme consists of two sessions lasting approximately one hour each at a cost of £4.00 per child, which children should bring to school by Monday 3rd March.  Trained coaches and helpers will be in attendance throughout each session.

I have now received confirmation dates for our two sessions and these are both on Monday 10th March 11.30am – 2pm.
All equipment will be supplied by the Ice Bowl, but children are requested to wear warm, comfortable clothing – tracksuit bottoms and a sweatshirt and more importantly a CLEAN PAIR OFTRAINERS/FOOTWEAR TO CHANGE INTO.  Rubber soled, flat footwear is preferred to give grip on the ice surface. N.B. The ice surface has to be kept very clean, therefore dirty footwear will not be permitted on the ice.

The children will be accompanied by Mrs Smith and will be travelling to and from the event by bus, sharing with Springholm Primary.

As the children will be away over lunchtime Mrs Neil can provide a Take4Health or alternatively a packed lunch can be brought from home.

Please complete the attached permission slip to allow your child to attend.
Parent Council Corner
We would like to remind all parents of the Parent Council “Open Meeting” being held in school on Monday 10th March at 6pm.

Diary Dates
March             5     Sports Hall Athletics (P5/7)
6 P5/6 -> Food and Farming Day

6 Rugby (P6/7)

7 World Book Day Celebrations

                      10     P6 Curling’s Cool

                      10     Parent Council Open Evening

12 Sports Hall Athletics (P5/7)
13 Rugby (P6/7)

19 Sports Hall Athletics (P5/7)
20 Rugby (P6/7)

25     Parent Council Meeting (6pm)

26     Sports Hall Athletics (P5/7)
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